

East Dale Road Melton, North Ferriby East Yorkshire, HU14 3HS

Tel: 01482 631208 Fax: 01482 636703

enquiries@southhunsley.org.uk southhunsley.org.uk

To: Parents/Carers of Selected Students

Our ref: 130320

13 March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

## Re: Under 16 Netball National finals - Friday 13 March 2020 to Saturday 14 March 2020

Following yesterdays' government update on the Coronavirus (covid-19) outbreak, Netball England have confirmed that tomorrow's National finals at Welwyn Garden City will go ahead as planned. Information about this can be found at following link:

## https://www.englandnetball.co.uk/national-schools-update/

Having received this confirmation we have undertaken a further review of our arrangements for the event and all associated risk assessments and can confirm that based on this and the most recent guidance from the government and Department for Education, our Under 16 team will continue to participate with existing arrangements being followed. As part of these arrangements and in line with the advice from Public Health England we will, throughout the trip be regularly reminding students about the importance of good hand hygiene.

Can I take this opportunity to wish our team every success at the finals this weekend and should you wish to discuss this or any aspect of the trip further then please do not hesitate to contact either Miss Baker, trip leader, Miss Bower, Educational Visits Co-ordinator or myself.

Yours sincerely

Richard Williman

Headteacher



